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Happy 2019!!  
 
I am ready to get in my sewing room and work on some old and new projects!!!!! 
What are your quilting goals for the new year?? Mine is to empty my UFO box!!!! 
Hoping the weather behaves for meeting dates, but I wouldn’t mind getting snowed in 
for a bit!!! Only 80 days till spring!!! 
 
Donna Brattin, President       

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

KCRQF News: 
 
Happy New Year from your Executive Board -- 
We want you to know that we are still working 
on our "sign up" system to make everything 
available through the website. 
Here is the timeline: 
January 15 -- Guild members will be able to 
sign up for classes before the February 1 date 
open to the public. 
January 15 -- Advance tickets available thru 
the website (As we announced, guild members 
will be available to order until March 15, with 
tickets delivered for your April meeting). 
January 15 -- Tickets go on sale for Ricky 
Tims' concerts on Thursday and Friday night on 
the website. 
January 15 -- Tickets for Preview Night will go 
on sale on the website. 
 
Also in January, forms will be posted on the 
website for those entering the Judged Quilt cat-
egory. 
 
Please continue to check KCRQF.com for clas-
ses, schedules and fees for the June festival at 
the Overland Park Convention Center. 

 
Trudy Coogan 

HOSPITALITY 
 
Quilters, I hear you had a fabulous time 
in December during the Guild Holiday 
Gathering. With the games, party favors, 
and food you all brought, I am sorry I 
had to miss it. We in Hospitality, and me 
personally, would like to thank Ilene 
Ankenman, Terri Schroeder, Sandy Cliff, 
and Roberta Waterfield for helping in the 
kitchen. Then for all who helped clean 
up, I’m afraid I would miss someone’s 
name to name you all. THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU SO MUCH and Bless 
You All. 
Now for next year: 2019, let’s not forget 
to bring a snack or make a beautiful, edi-
ble something to eat for your fellow 
Quilters. Looking forward to seeing eve-
ryone in the new year. 
 
Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 
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Treasurer’s Report December 2018 
 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of December 13, 2018 General Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President. She welcomed members and asked if there 
were any visitors. There were no visitors today. 
 

Membership: Nancy Bellis – There were 51 members present. We currently have 135 members. 
 

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and Minutes from the previous meeting were ap-
proved as written in the newsletter. 
 

Old Business: - New Member’s Coffee/Tea was held Dec. 6 at the Copperleaf clubhouse. It was a good way 
to get to know one another. Mini groups were discussed such as playing with panels, table runners, wool 
projects, crazy quilts, paper piecing and log cabins. If you are interested in forming or attending one of 
these groups contact Donna Brattin. 
 

New Business: Installation of officers was held. The following officers were sworn in. 
Donna Brattin – president 
Mary Cason – 1st vice president 
Jean Hummel – assistant 1st vice president 
Trish Rogers – 2nd vice president 
Barbara Moyer – assistant to 2nd vice president 
 

Treasurer and Secretary were absent and will need to be sworn in at the next meeting. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Treasurer: Michele Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 

Programs: Robin Musgrave – Today's program is a gift exchange and game. Next meeting in Jan. will be Tia 
Curtis. 

Publicity: Mary Rohrbeck – Guild info is still in Northland newspaper. New business cards are needed to 
pass out. 

Historian: Jo Forsythe – Nothing to report. 
 

Hospitality: Carol Barnes/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Thank you to everyone over the past year for all 
the goodies. Christmas potluck will follow gift exchange today. The bottles of starch and thread on the ta-
bles are gifts to all. Please take one. 
 

Library: Trudy Coogan - New AQS and Studio Art Quilt Book in library. 
 

Memory Makers: Dolores Swenson – Don’t know if we have quilts to baste. 
 



4 

Newsletter: Mona Meyers – Mona is retiring but Rhonda Thiedke will be taking her place. 
 

Opportunity Quilt: - Someone or some group is desperately needed to do the opportunity quilt. Please con-
tact Donna Brattin if you are interested. Needs to be done by KCRQF. 
 

Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – The quilt show next year will be held at Hillside Christian Church. Budget was pro-
posed, $4917.00. Vendors chair needs an assistant please contact JoAnn Borchelt or Trish Rogers. 
 

Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Jan Kramme will collect any quilts for Teddy. 
 

Quilt Boutique: Celeste Wegner/Mary Ann Robker – Received primo donations. Boutique does not need an-
ymore cardboard. 
 

Regional Quilt Festival: Becky Newsom/Roberta Waterfield / Trudy Coogan– Forms can be found on 
KCRQF.COM for quilt registration and miniature quilts or paper ones are available. They are only taking 100 
judged quilts. Entry fee for judged quilts is $25.00. Monetary prizes will be awarded. All judged quilts must 
have a 4-inch D sleeve. Classes for the KCRQF will start Wed. evening. Also on Wed. evening will be a pre-
view night. Cost will be $40.00. Advance purchase admission to the quilt festival is $15.00 for a single day, 
multiple days $25.00, or $17.00 at the door. Classes will be on website soon. 
 

2018 Retreat: Becky Newsom – Retreat is full. 
 

Scrap Quilt: Jan Kramme – $430 was raised as of last month. Drawing was held and the lucky winner was 
Bonnie Bartram. 
 

Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Betty Haynie was in a car accident but home. Ruth Muldoon and Grace 
Albright had surgery and both are doing well. 
 

Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee: Roberta Waterfield – Sewing Bee starts back up Jan. 24. You can bring 
your own project or do the row-by-row with Roberta. 
 

Sew and Share: 8 members showed finished quilt projects. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

JoAnn Borchelt sitting in for Secretary Rita Fenn 

 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of December 13, 2018 General Meeting, Page 2 
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Library News 
 
 

The latest Missouri Star Quilt 
Company, "Block" Early Winter 
2018, vol 5 Issue 6 is available. 
 
Trudy Coogan 

There are two quilts to baste on Thursday, January 

24th.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279. 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

I have distributed over 80 quilts this year 
thanks to your generous contributions! Contin-
ue to bring your completed tops and quilts to 
our meetings and I will get them finished and 
distributed. I accept any size. 
Teddie Broughton 
816-803-9312 

Grace Alright 1/5 
Belinda Leming 1/5 
Debbie Person 1/10 

Esther Reed 1/13 
Anita Mutch 1/16 

Shirley Summers 1/17 
Millie Kiser 1/18 

Jane Bromberg 1/25 
Pat Peterson 1/26 
Lori Willett 1/29 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 
 

January 24th is the first Sew Bee of 
the year.  We will start working on the 
first project of the year, it's an Easter 
wall hanging.  Even if you are not par-
ticipating in the project, please join us 
for help, opinions and just plain fun. 
If anyone needs their sewing machine 
cleaned or scissors sharpened, let me 
know and I will call Dave to come that 
day. 
If you have any questions, call me,  

Roberta Waterfield at 935-9650. 
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2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 

Tia Curtis is our January speaker. She combines many different 
quilt-making techniques to create her free form pieces. 
 
February is our silent auction and basket fund raiser. Please bring 
your silent auction and basket items by 9:30 AM to our February 
meeting. 
 
Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME JO FORSYTHE 
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BOUTIQUE NEWS: 
 

Are you feeling inspired with the new year to “do something with your sewing space” by organizing, 
destashing, decluttering, & downsizing? Think of making a donation for our quilt show Boutique 
coming up in September. 
 
We have a table set up at the guild meetings that will be just behind the membership table so you 
can bring your donations and drop them at this table – We will have this labeled “BOUTIQUE DO-
NATIONS” so it won’t be confused with the “GIVEAWAY TABLE” 
 
Be generous and bring your boutique donations to the guild meetings each month including the Sep-
tember guild meeting. 
 
If the thought of lugging your donations to the guild meeting seems daunting, just give me a call and 
I’ll be more than happy to pick this up at your place. Let me do the heavy lifting (hint! hint!). I can 
be reach at 816-213-3352 or just drop me an email at: celestewegner@gmail.com 
 
Some things we are looking for: 

• Quilting them books you no longer use or need (great sellers!) 

• Quilting Patterns – new or gently used 

• Sewing notions – used or new—threads, sewing machine needles, irons 

• Rulers! Rulers! Rulers! (good sellers) 

• Quilting magazines – but no older than 2001. 

• Small handmade items for babies (bibs, butt wipes, etc.) 

• Handmade quilt Christmas ornaments (fabric?) 

• Handmade items that would sell for $10.00 or less. 

• Old/Vintage Sewing machines – Ok if they don’t work. I’ll do the cleaning, oiling, lube. Sew-
ing machines in cabinets are also OK. I can pick up! 

• Cute handmade toys for children. A big seller was the sleeping mouse in the Altoid tin bed. It 
was a great impulse buy and they went fast!! 

• Quilting Fabrics – leftover from your projects, or something you will never use as your tastes 
have changed. 

• Orphan quilt blocks 

• Batting 

• Quilting fabric Scraps – we do color coded scrap bags. We will also take those cutout quilt 
blocks that you all of a sudden hate. We sold a lot of these last year! 

• Leftover garage sale price stickers & tags with strings 

• NO more FABRIC BOLTS – We have enough!!!!! 

• Pants/Skirt hangers for hanging the quilt panels 

• Safety pins – any size for attaching price tags to panels, quilt blocks, etc. Price stickers just 
fall off. 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 468-8669 

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  

Opportunity Quilt 

  

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Becky Newsom   (816) 682-3608 

Scrap Quilt 

  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

JANUARY 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

January 10 —NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

January 24, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


